HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

NOVEMBER 17, 2015
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Patrick White in Council Chambers. Members present were Troy Andersen, Robert Hembera, Beverly Daws, and Gary Casady.  Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Water Systems Supervisor Marty Recker, and Water Clerk II Sara Ries.  Roll was called.

Beverly Daws moved the approval of the agenda. Robert Hembera seconded.  Motion Carried.

Gary Casady moved the approval of the consent agenda: October 2015 regular meeting minutes, financial report, and bills. Beverly Daws seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Consider Resolution Setting Holiday Schedule for Fiscal Year 2016/2017.

Water Department follows the city’s resolution for the holiday schedule. 
Troy Andersen made a motion to approve Resolution 18-15 Authorizing Setting Holiday Schedule for Fiscal Year 2016/2017. Robert Hembera seconded motion. 

Roll call vote:

AYES: Gary Casady, Beverly Daws, Troy Andersen, Patrick White, Robert Hembera 
NAYS: None

ABSENT: None
Resolution 18-15 Approved
Consider Resolution Hiawatha Water Board 2016 Meeting Schedule.

Robert Hembera made a motion to approve Resolution 19-15 Hiawatha Water Board 2016 Meeting Schedule. Gary Casady seconded motion. Motion carried. 
Roll call vote:

AYES: Troy Andersen, Robert Hembera, Gary Casady, Beverly Daws, Patrick White 
NAYS: None

ABSENT: None

Resolution 19-15 Approved
Superintendent’s Report
Carl Ransford talked with the board about moving away from the Cedar Rapids Metro Area Standards and beginning to use the SUDAS Standards. A large number of cities are moving towards the SUDAS Standards as Cedar Rapids will no longer be updating the Metro Area Standards. We would adopt SUDAS as a base standard, but be able to adjust the content with supplemental specifications specific to Hiawatha.  Once we adopt SUDAS, we would need to notify IDNR for approval/comment on the new standards because all construction permits go through IDNR. 
Budget is ready for Board review.  There is one adjustment to be added before final approval.  The generator for Well #9 is over 50 years old and is in need of replacement.  We will need to add money’s for a new generator for next fiscal year.  Ransford would like to recommend a natural gas generator vs. a diesel one as IDNR has commented on the diesel tank being so close to the well.  

Outside city staff employees attended an electrical safety training class presented by ESCO Electric. 
Rathje Construction abandoned a 1” service line on N. 12th Ave. and Langston Dr. on 11/12/15.  This property is owned by Dr. Abernathy and he will be placing a parking lot for his medical clinic on this property.  A fire hydrant on Boyson Rd. was also moved as part of this project.  
A fluoride article was attached to the Superintendent’s Report for the boards review.  The informational article will be in the January newsletter with a follow-up question on the February water bill.  The question we will be asking is if we should continue fluoridation?  We are asking residents to return the bottom part of their bill stub as usual, but to please mark yes, no, or indifferent regarding the fluoride question.  
Ransford informed the board of his retirement plans.  He is recommending Marty Recker for the Assistant Water Superintendent position and hiring for Marty’s replacement.  A resolution will be needed for the December meeting to go forward with the hiring of the Water Systems Supervisor position. 
Gary Casady moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:00pm. Beverly Daws seconded.  Motion carried. 
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                                          Chairperson, Patrick White
ATTEST:
____________________

Sara Ries, Water Clerk II
